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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE        FEBRUARY 2019 

Greetings to All, 

We made it through the effects of the polar vortex, had a 
brief thaw, learned that our groundhogs predict an early 
spring, and are quickly moving on to the hearts and 
flowers of Valentine’s Day.  2019 is really coming at us!   

But first, let’s offer a sincere thank you to the 2018 board 
members who saw us through another active year.  Their 
service to the club is greatly appreciated.  And I’d 
especially like to thank the 2019 board members for 
volunteering, both those who have continued from past 
board years and those who are new.  While we all lend a 
hand when we can, board members take on the lion’s 
share of the work needed to sustain the club.  I’m grateful 
to be serving with them. 

The Board recently had its first meeting of 2019 and it’s 
shaping up to be a great year.  New events are being 
planned by the events committee.  Some decisions have 
been made to keep the club on sound financial footing – 
for details, see related articles elsewhere in this issue of 
the Chronicle.  In addition, we are discussing ideas to 
increase the club’s visibility.   

This year, we will celebrate the 23rd anniversary of the 
club’s founding and that’s a milestone we can all be proud 
of.  Thank you for being an integral part of the club’s 
success and please consider volunteering when you have 
an opportunity.  As always, if you have ideas or 
suggestions, please pass them along to any board member. 

See you soon, 

Connie Frazier 

http://www.britishbootsand
http://www.britishbootsand
http://www.britishbootsand
http://www.britishbootsand
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JANUARY 16 , 2019 BRITISH BOOTS & BONNETS CLUB MEETING

President’s Report – John Ward
Meeting was called to order at 7:05 P.M. by President, John Ward.  Thirty-six members were present.  
There were no guests present.  New Members Bob and Donna  Hanselman joined the meeting. They are 
the proud owners of not one, but two MG's!  Welcome to the Club!

Vice President’s Report – Brian Kobischka  - No Report

Secretary’s Report –Dee Gibson  
Dee Gibson wishes to thank each and every member who has helped to make her position as BBB 
Secretary for the past two years as easy as it could have been! A special thanks to Marna Grosenick, the 
previous Club Secretary for all her help in the transition phase and to all those who helped with the minutes 
during those times Dee was out of town and couldn’t make the meeting.

Dee has gone through the records box for the Secretary position and updated it to include some missing 
minutes (recovered through the Chronicle as posted on the website! (Thanks Lynda and Hal!). Dee has 
also researched and recorded the names of members holding  all officer positions and listed these on a 
spreadsheet for future reference.  

A motion was made by Lynda Vickery to accept the November 2018 report as printed in the Chronicle.  
Seconded by Dave Brinkman.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report – Larry Eils
The Treasurer’s Report was presented by Larry Eils.

Motion made by Rich Gibson to accept the Treasurer’s Report as stated.  Motion seconded by Rich 
Cannistra.  Motion passed.

Membership – Bev Joyce
Presently 70 members. Welcome Bob and Donna Hanselman!  
Dues ($20/family) are now due for 2019 and can be mailed to the Club at the following address:
British Boots & Bonnets Car Club, PMB 254, 1643 North Alpine Road, Suite 104, Rockford, Illinois 61107

Chronicle/Newsletter – Lynda Vickery
Thank you to everyone who has been submitting articles for the Chronicle, especially if you can get the 
article to Lynda Vickery early. Lynda is putting photographs of cars with grandchildren or other family 
members into the Chronicle, so make sure you get your photos to her!  

Webmaster – Hal Zenisek 
Please let Hal know of any British car event in 2019 that should be posted on the BBB website calendar, 
especially for the various Marques. Hal is building the BBB calendar now, and this is a dynamic operation 
that will change as we move through the year. 
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Sunshine – Phyllis Beneditz  - No report.

Regalia – Jim Vickery – No report.

Past Events –Rich Gibson  
Kudos to Mary Jo Schoening and her band of elves for all the hard work in setting up and hosting the 
fabulous Cookie Exchange in December! If you missed this, you missed some fabulous frivolity!

Thank you also to Beverly Joyce, Phyllis Beneditz, Connie Frazier, Hal Zenisek and all the elves who 
arranged the annual Christmas Party at Lino's Restaurant! This was such a great time and a whole lot of 
fun! A LOT of work and planning goes into all of this, and it's much appreciated!

Twenty-four members met for dinner at Tavern on Clark on January 9th, hosted by very active BBB Club 
Members Bruce and Phyllis Beneditz!  Thank you both for the many, many things you do for the Club!

Future Events – Rich Gibson
The Old Farts Lunch Group will meet at Rascals's on Forest Hills Road on January 20.
The Ladies Who Do Lunch will not meet in January.

March 17 - The ChicagoLand MG Club is hosting an Auto Swap at the DuPage County Fairgrounds. 

A sign-up sheet was passed around for the monthly Dines, Drive and Dines, Saturday drives, etc. Thank 
you to all who volunteered to do your part to help out the Club. If anyone did not get a chance to view the 
sign-up sheet or to sign up to host an event, please contact Rich Gibson. We are all eager to share your 
favorite restaurant, your favorite or new drive or special event.

June 23-26 - MG North American MGB Register
August 2/3 - Mini Cooper World Record
August 18 - The Poplar Grove Airport will be hosting a Fly-in/Drive in breakfast and would like our club to 
attend. Put it on the calendar now! Our club will be given show space, free entrance to the Wings and 
Wheels Museum, and airplane rides will be available for purchase as well.

Classified – The "Princess" is still listed for sale.

Unfinished Business – None

New Business – 
Nominations were open for the Officer positions of President, Vice-President and Secretary for the Club. 
All Officer positions are one-year positions with the option to be re-elected for an additional year. 
The following Club members have accepted nominations for Board Officer positions. No additional Club 
members were nominated or volunteered to be nominated for any Board or Club position.

President - Connie Frazier
Vice-President  - Solveig Maschke
Secretary - Charlie Gall
Treasurer - Larry Eils
Membership - Beverly Joyce
Events Chair - Rich Gibson
Regalia Chair - Jim Vickery
Newsletter Editor - Lynda Vickery
Webmaster  - Hal Zenisek
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A vote was taken for each position listed above. By unanimous vote (37 Club members attending the 
meeting), and also including 3 Absentee ballots (7 members voting), each of the nominated Candidates 
listed above and on the Absentee ballots were elected to the designated positions. Congratulations and 
thank you to all new officers.

John Ward thanked each past officer and welcomed the new Club Officers for 2019.

Rich Cannistra offered the following information regarding electric vehicles and testing:
A Road Range Test was conducted on 11 cars initially and now have tested a total of 15 vehicles to 
determine which electric cars provide the best value and performance. The testing program controlled 
such factors as battery charge and temperature, and tested on a closed course. The cars were metered 
for electricity usage, considering the following:
Miles per Kilowatt Hour, Price per Charging, and Cost per Mile.
The Number One winner was the Hyundai Kona Electric with 259 miles on one charge. 
The Number Two winner was Jaguar with 253 miles; Number 3 was KIA E Nero; Number 4 was Tesla X 
with 233 miles and Number Five was Tesla S with 204 miles. 

Dave Brinkman has put a LOT of work and effort into producing the 2019 Club calendar. Thank you for 
the outstanding job! Each BBB family is offered a free calendar. Please see Dave Brinkman to pick 
yours up!

Burnt Piston Award – None

Good Wrench Award – Dave Brinkman was nominated by Rich Cannistra for his work and effort in 
producing the Club calendar for the past five years! 

Raffle – Don Grosenick 

1.  Bucket of Blue Shop Towels - Charlie Gall
2.  Half-Gallon GOJO Hand Cleaner - Leon Kitzmiller
3.  8-Piece Offset Box Wrench - Brian Gustafson
4.  Collapsible Lantern - Solveig Maschke
5.  Bamboo Tray with Nutcracker - Phyllis Beneditz
6.  Bamboo Cutting Board - Bob Hanselman
7.  Two Copper-Plated Tumblers - Luz Lehman
8. Thunder Bay Bucks - Rich Gibson

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn was made by Rich Gibson and seconded by Jim Vickery.  Meeting was adjourned at 
8:10 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted,
Dee Gibson, Secretary
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BRITISH BOOTS & BONNETS
THE START OF THE 

 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

FEB 13 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  Ciao Bella, Rockford, IL
   Hosts:Larry & Marsha Eils 
FEB 20 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING 
   Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL 
MAR 13 -  6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:   
   Hosts: Don & Marna Grosenick 
Mar 17 - 8:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M. 
   British Car Swap Meet & Autojumble, 
  DuPage County Fairgrounds, Wheaton, IL 
MAR 20 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL 
APR 10 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  TBD

Hosts: Jim & Lynda Vickery
APR 17 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
APR 20 - BBB Garage Tour

Host:  Kevin Rachuk
APR 26-28 - All day

Spring Jefferson Swap Meet & Car Show,
Jefferson County Fair Park, 503 N. Jackson Ave,
Jefferson, WI

MAY 8 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Dine:  TBD
Hosts: 

MAY 15 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

MAY 31 -
  JUN 1-2 - All day

Champagne British Car Festival, David Davis Mansion,
Bloomington, IL

JUNE 12 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: 

JUNE 16 - British Car Field Day @ Sussex Village Park,
Sussex, WI

JUNE 19 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

JUNE 23-27 North American MGB Register 2019;
Traverse City, MI
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BRITISH BOOTS & BONNETS
THE START OF THE 

 2019 CALENDAR OF EVENTS

JULY 6 - BBB Day at the Lake
Hosts:  Dee & Rich Gibson

JULY 10 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: 

JULY 17 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

AUG 14 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts: 

AUG 18 - BBB Friends & Family Day at Popular Grove Airport
Popular Grove, IL

AUG 21 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING
Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL

SEP 11 - 6:00 P.M. BBB Drive & Dine:  TBD
Hosts:

SEP 13-15 British Invasion, Stowe, VT
SEP 18 - 7:00 P.M. BBB CLUB MEETING

Thunder Bay Restaurant; Rockford, IL
  to be continued…

2017-2018 PRESIDENT 
JOHN WARD

By Lynda Vickery

During the January club meeting, 
Outgoing President John Ward 
received a plaque recognizing his 
dedication and leadership to the 
British Boots and Bonnets Car Club 
over the last two years. His service 
has been much appreciated!
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2019 FINANCIAL UPDATE 

by Connie Frazier 

On January 24th, BBB officers met to review responsibilities and make plans for 2019.  We 
welcomed newcomers to the board, Solveig Maschke (Vice President) and Charlie Gall 
(Secretary).  We also developed a budget for 2019 after reviewing yearly financials and 
cash balances for 2013 through 2018.  Based on that information, the board has decided to 
discontinue paying a portion of members’ Christmas party meals as of 2019.   

Some history:  By 2008, the club had accumulated a healthy fund balance and board 
members decided that it was larger than necessary.  Looking for a way to spend down 
some of the balance, encourage member participation, and benefit members, the board 
decided to subsidize members’ meals at the annual Christmas party.  From 2008 through 
2010, the club paid $5 of each person’s meal cost and from 2011 through 2018, the club 
paid $10 of each person’s meal cost.  The club’s cash balance has now been reduced to an 
amount roughly equal to one year’s expenses, which provides a cushion for cash flow and 
the unexpected.  For 2019, the board has approved a balanced budget.   

CLUB CALENDAR UPDATE 

by Connie Frazier 

For the past six years, David Brickman has spearheaded the production and 
distribution of the annual club calendar.  He has indicated that the time has come 
to pass the torch.  We are very grateful for the skill and dedication he has put into 
this project.  David, please know that many smiles and great memories have been 
generated as we flip the calendar page each month! 

In order for club calendars to continue, we will need a volunteer to take on the 
project.  David has graciously offered to pass along information on the process he 
used.  If you are interested, please contact any board member.   

For the last few years, calendars have been provided by the club at no charge.  
Based on the board’s review of BBB financials, the 2020 calendar will be sold on a 
cost recovery basis.   
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EVENTS  

by Rich Gibson

Kudos to Mary Jo Schoening and her band of elves for all the hard work in setting up 
and hosting the fabulous Cookie Exchange in December! If you missed this, you missed 
some fabulous frivolity!

Thank you also to Beverly Joyce, Phyllis Beneditz, Connie Frazier, Hal Zenisek and all 
the elves who arranged the annual Christmas Party at Lino's Restaurant! This was such 
a great time and a whole lot of fun! A LOT of work and planning goes into all of this, and 
it's much appreciated!

Twenty-four members met for dinner at Tavern on Clark on January 9th, hosted by very 
active BBB Club Members Bruce and Phyllis Beneditz!  Thank you both for the many, 
many things you do for the Club!

The ChicagoLand MG Club is hosting an Auto Swap at the DuPage County Fairgrounds 
on March 17th.

A sign-up sheet was passed around for the monthly Dines, Drive and Dines, Saturday 
drives, etc. Thank you to all who volunteered to do your part to help out the Club. If 
anyone did not get a chance to view the sign-up sheet or to sign up to host an event, 
please contact Rich Gibson. We are all eager to share your favorite restaurant, your 
favorite or new drive or special event.

A few of the many events over the summer include:

June 23-26 - MG North American MGB Register
August 2/3 - Mini Cooper World Record
August 18 - The Poplar Grove Airport will be hosting a Fly-in/Drive in breakfast and 
would like our club to attend. Put it on the calendar now! Our club will be given show 
space, free entrance to the Wings and Wheels Museum, and airplane rides will be 
available for purchase as well.
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Welcome New Members! 

New membership applications are available on the club’s website.   
Register by sending your completed application to: 

      Larry Eils, Treasurer 
     British Boots and Bonnets Car Club 

 PMB 254 
 1643 North Alpine Rd. Suite 104  

Rockford, IL 61107 
rpeonygarden@gmail.com 

Include $20 annual membership dues plus a one-time fee of 
$18 for name tags.

DUES ARE NOW 
BEING TAKEN BY 
BEV JOYCE FOR 

THE 2019 BBB 
CLUB YEAR.  

PLEASE 
FORWARD YOUR 

PAYMENT TO HER.

THE FEBRUARY VALENTINE DINE
Larry and Marsha Eils, Hosts

Our February Dine will be at the Ciao Bella Ristorante in Loves Park. We will be gathering 
Wednesday, February 13th one day before Valentine’s Day. What could be more fitting than 
dining at an Italian ristorante the day before Valentine’s Day surrounded by members of the 
BBB Car Club? Let us hope the very cold weather will have gone and more seasonable 
weather returns.

Our reservations are set for 6:00 p.m. The ristorante is located at 6500 E Riverside Blvd. In 
Loves Park. The entrance to their parking lot is off Carson Pass. 

Please RSVP by Tuesday evening, February 12th, if you are planning to attend. Call or text us 
at 815-382-3547 or email to rpeonygarden@gmail.com with your name and how many will be 
attending.

Valentine’s Day dates back to the 14th century. We would like to share with you a short poem.

“Love doesn’t make the world go around – but it makes the ride worthwhile”

Anonymous"[

mailto:rpeonygarden@gmail.com
mailto:rpeonygarden@gmail.com
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JANUARY DINE ENJOYED BY MANY BBB MEMBERS

by Roxann & Rich Cannistra

On January 9th Bruce and Phyllis Beneditz hosted the first dine of the new year at Tavern on 
Clark.  Unlike last year the crisp clear January weather was smiling on us and the BBB turnout 
filled two large tables.  Although the restaurant was very busy when we arrived they were quite 
well prepared for us and provided excellent service.  

Club members enjoyed visiting and reminiscing about the recent holidays as well as talking 
over plans for the upcoming driving season.  

The excellent food and service was enjoyed by all and everyone left satisfied, and hopeful the 
February weather would be equally as cooperative.
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Sudoku is easy to play and the rules are simple. Fill in the blanks so that each 
row, each column, and each of the nine 3x3 grids contain one instance of each 
of the numbers 1 through 9.  Solutions can be found on page 16. 

Sudoku #457 (Easy) Sudoku #458 (Easy) 
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WEBMASTER REPORT
 FEBRUARY 2019

Here is an updated 'traffic report' from the 
BBB website for last year. Please let me know 
if you have any questions.

BBB had 2,340 visits to our website by 1,993 
unique visitors during 2018 (up 28%)
Those visitors viewed 6,226 pages (up 38%)
The most popular pages visited were Events, 
Event Photos, Newsletters, Club Information, 
and BBB Members & Cars
Traffic averaged 195 visitors and 519 page-
views per month
The months with highest traffic were August 
(330), June (306), May (225), July (220), and 
September (211)
January and December were the slowest 
months with roughly 100 visitors each
64% of the visitors were working on desktop 
computers, and 35% on mobile devices
60% went direct to our site, 28% searched on 
Google to find us, and 12% came from other 
websites or used a different web browser
Top referring websites (other websites with 
links to our web address) include Moss 
Motors, Iowa British Car Club, British Car 
Union, Triumphspitfire.com. and British 
Marque.com.   
Thanks to everyone who contributed photos 
from drives/events, member cars, or submitted 
tech tips for posting. I appreciate the help and 
believe they help the site (and club) look 
dynamic, active, and updated.

Looking forward, I'm still seeking your 
recommendations for car related events for 
our 2019 website calendar. Also, if anyone 
took (or takes) photos at the early 2019 Dines, 
please send them to me for the website. 

Thanks, your webmaster Hal Zenisek

Email: 
webmaster@britishbootsandbonnets.com        

British
Marque
CAR CLUB NEWS

BBB members:  
Subscribe to our print 
or on-line edition, get 

37% off the regular rate 
— and place FREE 
classified ads —

for as long as you 
belong to the club!

One year (11 issues), print: $16 (regular price $26)

One year (11 issues), on-line: $12 (regular price $19)

Go to our website today and download a free sample copy!

Enthusiast Publications, LLC • 5 Old Nasonville Rd., Harrisville, RI 02830 • (401) 766-6920

www.britishmarque.com
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DID - U – KNOW
by Facia Nearside 

          
	 By the mid-1930s it was becoming obvious that war was once again on the horizon.  The 
British government realized expertise within the motor industry was the key to turning out the 
complex machines that would be needed for the war effort.  In a bold and innovative plan to 
maximize this production capability, the Shadow Factory Programme was formed. 

	 The term “shadow factory” had nothing to do with secrecy.  It described duplicated 
facilities in the shadow of their similar motor industry operation and under direct control of the 
parent company.  During the first phase of the project in 1936 & 37 new factories were built 
beside existing ones.  This facilitated sharing manpower and knowledge as well as making use 
of existing supply networks.  During the second phase in 1938 & 39 building locations were 
farther from existing industrial centers to reduce vulnerability.  

	 In a move which seems counterintuitive, German dignitaries were actually given tours of 
the shadow factories before the war.  This was intended to be a deterrent by showing how well 
the country was prepared against attack. 

	 There was no doubt the Shadow Factory Programme was an important piece of the 
puzzle in winning the war.  What might not be as obvious is the role it played in kick starting the 
British auto industry at war’s end.  Modern tools along with automated production had been 
key to realizing required goals for the war effort.  Now this was all available in large modern 
facilities for automobile production.  Although most shadow factories are long gone or 
converted to other uses, some still exist.  The Solihull Shadow Factory, which built Bristol 
aircraft engines, is now the center of aluminium body technology for Land Rover, and the 
Castle Bromwich Aircraft Factory, which turned out thousands of Spitfires, now produces 
Jaguar Sports Cars. 
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Steve’s British Connection 
CARS WANTED 

Very serious buyer for:  
  Jaguar, XK-XKE,  
  MG “T” series, MGA,  
  Triumph TR-2-3-4-250  
  Mercedes  

 `190-220-230-250-280 SL  
All open cars, Porsche 356-911-914  
Austin Healey, Riley, Alfa Romeo, Singer, 
1964-1967. Ford Mustang, Model T.A.  
Entire Collections Possible. Any Condition, 
Any Location,   
Generous Finders Fee. 1930’s―1960’s. 

Steve Krantz 
sbcinc@aol.com or (630) 553-9023 

THE FOLLOWING WAS SENT TO OUR 
WEBMASTER, HAL ZENISECK, AND HE 

FORWARDED TO INCLUDE IN THE 
NEWSLETTER.

Subject: Best friends and British cars
Date: 2019-02-01 15:21
From: David Stuursma 
<stuursmad@MossMotors.com>

I have a special request for British car clubs.
 
I'm working on the summer issue of the Moss Motoring 
magazine. There are a series of stories in it about the 
friendships that have developed thanks to these little 
cars. The stories are wonderful and I am hoping to find 
a photograph for the cover of the magazine that 
captures this friendship theme just perfectly. Who 
better to ask for help than the clubs where many of 
these friendships start?
 
If it's not too much to ask, could you please ask your 
members if they have a special photograph they could 
email to me that displays really well an important 
friendship in their life? And, of course, there should be 
a British sports car in the scene, too. The photo needs 
to have good clarity and high resolution (file size more 
than 1MB) to work well as the cover. It should also be 
in portrait orientation. In my mind I'm seeing a scene of 
two people working on a car, but I can imaging other 
scenes working equally well.
 
Please also include a paragraph or two talking about 
the friendship in the photo. If, when you're writing you 
can't help but go long, don't worry. I'm sure I'll enjoy the 
story!
 
If I'm able to choose your photo for the cover, I will 
credit your Moss account $200. And if your friend in the 
photo is also a Moss customer, I will add $200 to their 
account, too! If you want, we can keep this a surprise 
for them.   : )
 
Deadline for submitting a photo is February 25. Please 
send photos and stories to editor@mossmotors.com.
 
Thank you so much for your help!
 
Sincerely,
David Stuursma
Moss Motoring editor

Hints from THE ETIQUETTE 
 OF MOTORING 

Pass cattle dead slow. 
They cross the road for the same reason 
as a chicken - to get to the other side. 
They will probably choose the moment 

of your appearance! 

Horn at approaching carts of the heavy order. 
There may be a small boy 

hanging on behind! 

Never take a sharp corner at full speed. 
A walking pace would be much better.

mailto:sbcinc@aol.com
mailto:sbcinc@aol.com
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Sudoku #457 (Easy) Sudoku #458 (Easy) 

These are the solutions to the puzzles located on page 12. 

JAKE JAQUET & 
GRANDSON

Jake and Donna Jaquet 
for many years hosted 
“Potato Fest” at their 
home south of Byron.  
We long time BBB 
members remember 
many a fun day at this 
annual event.

Who wouldn’t enjoy the huge picnic spread; the bocce ball games, potato gun 
shoots complete with cardboard cars; their swimming pool, and of coarse rides on 
a hayrack pulled by this tractor?  You can see how much their grandson enjoyed 
those rides with grandpa.  Our many thanks to Donna for the photo, and for the 
many wonderful memories!
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 BBB REGALIA ONLINE  

 FEBRUARY 2019 

Regalia club merchandise is available by 
contacting Jim Vickery.  This includes: 

 BBB Grill Badge - $30 

 BBB Hat/Lapel Pin - $1 

 BBB Logo Wall Clock - $15 (2 left)  

 BBB visors - $10 (1 left) 

 British flags for cars - $5 

All other regalia can be purchased online via 
our BBB Regalia Page found on our Club’s 
website.  

You buy online, securely pay with your credit 
card, and select one of the following delivery 
options: 

Shipped directly to you (additional fee) 

Pick up at EmbroidThis  (no charge) 

Pick up at Club Meeting (no charge)* 

*I will be happy to stop by EmbroidThis and 
pick up your order.  It is right on the way to 
our meeting location.  Just let me know! 

      
    Jim Vickery

I will have grill badges and lapel pins at 
the February meeting if you would like to 
purchase them.

Jim



Lynda Vickery, Chronicles Editor
British Boots & Bonnets Car Club
5549 Gray Eagle Road
Roscoe, IL 61073

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, February 20, 2019 

Thunder Bay Grille 
7652 Potawatomi Trail, Rockford, Illinois 

(near East State Street and Bell School Road), 
Dinner and social hour at 6:00pm. 

Meeting begins at 7:00pm 


